Emily Lutz

From:

Sent from

Sent: Wednesday, 18 December 2024 3:27 pm To: **Emily Lutz** Subject: FW: Municipal support for Kincardine Twp Farm ONSAT program For consent agenda. ----Original Message-----From: mcblake Sent: December 5, 2024 11:10 AM To: Kenneth Craig < kcraig@kincardine.ca> Cc: Bill Stewart <bstewart@kincardine.ca> Subject: Municipal support for Kincardine Twp Farm ONSAT program CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. Mayor Craig, I will include link of Sudbury Mayor in the announcement of ON program with Minister Surma. Kincardine Twp farming community is asking to be part of the 15,000 that can register for funding equipment/installation of ONSAT. MOK Farm businesses and residents had to drop BMTS and initiate Starlink to have appropriate upload/download speed for business transactions and would like to be reimbursed for expenses incurred and/or new clients able to initiate new accounts. I asked our MPP now asking MOK to support Twps. or all this funding may go to North communities. Please present to council so we can have a support letter/delegation team and DO NOT MISS this opportunity and be prepared to register early 2025. https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.theepochtimes.com%2fworld%2fontario-signs-100m-dealwith-starlink-for-rural-internet-access-to-15000-post-5760141&c=E,1,c4ShJHKLLLNtlJJQohTvEe1c76QORK5xVrRvEJj2WVih5ZO15oyMWzvZSy6EmKohx7LB xli2kYfojP1h63CiMj-8lLZHxWV2J3V7XwbJlyaGs,&typo=1 https://www.youtube.com/live/Sv32w9fp02U?si=vQbvAInd1djwsco6 I have been working with MPP Thompson since 2022 to have farm fibre optics installation funding. I sent a signed Request Form to Minister Surma with the Ministry of Infrastucture through MPP Thompson. This new ONSAT program is a faster solution for farm community till fibre optics is installed in the ground (if ever). The Request Form response from Minister Surma came through MPP Thompson's Office was included in first email to you Dec. 4/24. If you require any more info please do not hesitate to ask. Sincere thanks, Carol Blake

Jennifer Lawrie